SERVICE LETTER NO. 78-1
"FAA (DER) APPROVED"

DATE: June 21, 1978
SUBJECT: IMPROVED SUNVISOR MATERIAL
MODELS AFFECTED: A1l AA5A and AA5B aircraft equipped

with optional sunvisors.

TIME OF COMPLIANCE: At the next scheduled inspection, or
sooner at the owner's discretion.

GENERAL

At the 1978 Model Introduction Meetings, we announced new
improved sunvisors for the 1978 Single Engine models. The

new sunvisor provides improved durability and flexibility
above previous designs by utilizing a new material for the
Plexiglass visor. Due to production shortages, several

early 1978 AABA and AAS5SB aircraft were equipped with the
earlier design. The new visor lens is a direct replacement
for the earlier material. Replacement requires removing

two (2) retaining screws from the existing sunvisor, removing
the lens, and reinstalling the new lens with existing hardware.

PARTS AVAILABILITY

Visor lens, Part No. 5804034-15, are available through your
authorized Grumman American Dealer at a suggested List
Price of $14.00 each (H). Two visors required per aircraft.

CREDIT INFORMATION

The new visor lens will be provided at no cost to the
following aircraft, providing the aircraft was equipped with
optional sunvisors:

AASA-0523 thru AA5A-0556
AA5B-0693 .thru AA5B-0731

No labor allowance will be available for compliance.



